

St. Ann School Wednesday Memo

5/25/16



<u>Lunch supervision volunteers must</u> <u>arrive no later than 11:15 AM</u>

(11:00 AM if possible).

Total for 24 Lunches for May/June: \$70.80 Monday, May 30 Memorial Day, No School

Tuesday, May 31 Pizza Quesadillas

Supervision Wahlin
Wednesday, June 1 Sloppy Joes
Supervision Langenohl

Thursday, June 2 Jimmy Buffet/ Smorgasbord

Supervision Langenohl
Friday, June 3 Sub Sandwiches
Supervision McCormick

Special Mass Guests this Friday

This Friday, May 27, the Kleven family will be joining us for Mass and will talk to the students after Mass about their experiences as Comboni Missionaries in Malawi, Africa.



The Kleven family are St. Ann Parishioners. Tonya is a St. Ann School Alumna. Her husband, Jacob, went through RCIA at St. Ann's and became a Catholic in 2011. They have 3 children, Lily, Josie and Amari. Amari was adopted into the Kleven family last June.

For the past 3 years

while the Klevens were serving as missionaries in Malawi, Africa, our St. Ann School students have been supporting them through their Friday Mass Offertory. This year alone through the school Mass Offertory, we have collected \$3,140 and during the last 3 years over \$9,338. Please join us on Friday for our School Mass and to hear the Kleven's amazing story as missionaries.

Upcoming Events

May 26 6:30 - 8:30 PM 5th Grade Science

Fair

May 27 8:00 AM Mass, 11:00 AM Release

Book Sale, 11-12:30 PM in the School

Library

***The Kleven Family will be joining us for Mass and will share some stories after Mass about their time as Missionaries in Malawi, Africa. Please join us.

May 30 No School, Memorial Day

June 1 Field Trips for Grades K, 4/5 & 8.

June 2 8th Grade Graduation Mass

and Reception

June 3 Last Day of classes, 7/8th grade picnic

Color Run at 2:15 PM

Book Sale this Friday

This Friday, May 27 is an early release day and students will be dismissed at 11:00 AM. There will be a book sale in our school library from 11-12:30 PM. As you may know, we will be reconstructing the library space to accommodate our growing Middle School population. Therefore we are downsizing some of our library collections.

Paperback books will be 50 cents and hardcover books \$1.00. A bag of books (all you can stuff in the bag provided) will be \$5.00. Otherwise we are willing to negotiate on some books that have excessive wear.

****Also, if any parents are available to help with the book sale, please contact the school office.

Color Run, Friday, June 3

The color walk/run will be held on Friday, June 3 at 2:00 pm.

Students who choose to participate in the color walk/run should wear a white short sleeved T-shirt along with a pair of old shorts or pants. Participants should also bring a pair of sunglasses or goggles. Science goggles will be provided to students in need while supplies last. If your child chooses not to participate, he/she may watch or throw colors.



BIKE RODEO - JUNE 4, 9:00 - 11:00 a.m.

Kick off the summer with a fun family-friendly event that will help ensure your kids are ready for a safe and fun summer on their bikes. Join us for the first annual **Community Bike Rodeo** hosted by St. Ann's School The bike rodeo, featuring fun activities and valuable stations such as: bike tune-ups; helmet fitting; and bike "rodeo" safety challenges, will take place from 9:00 – 11:00 a.m. in the St. Ann School parking lot and is open to all local students and families. Kids are invited to bring a bike and helmet (as well as a parent/guardian) and will be eligible for door prizes and give-aways. Giddy-up – And stay tuned for more details!

Dress Code Reminder

As the school year is winding down we are noticing more violations of our school dress code. The following is from our student handbook. Please discuss this code with your child and help them to choose appropriate clothing for school.

Dress Code

The dress of students for school is a parent/guardian responsibility. St. Ann School staff supports a manner of dress which is appropriate for the learning environment. The clothing worn to school should reflect our Christian values and should not be used as a status symbol or a measure of one's worth.

The following expectations govern the dress of students attending St. Ann School:

- 1. All dresses and skirts must be modest and age appropriate. Leggings may only be worn with a skirt that fully covers the posterior.
- 2. Tee shirts and polo shirts may include a civic, professional, school name, brand name, designer label or a personal or given surname.
- 3. Shorts may be worn until November 1 and after April 1. Shorts should be within 3 inches of the knee in length. Jeans and dress pants with no rips or tears may be worn at all times. Running shorts are only permitted for gym class and must be changed afterward.
- 4. School Mass is a special time to express our reverence for Christ. Boys and girls are expected to wear St. Ann School designated logo wear tops. For boys, the following is required: a nice pair of solid dress pants or jeans (without rips or tears). For girls, the following is required: skirt, or dress slacks/jeans (without rips or tears). Please remember that shorts, sweat pants, and other athletic pants may not be worn on Mass days.
- 5. Tennis shoes and leather dress shoes are encouraged. Students should have a change of shoes for indoor wear on inclement weather days, including winter days. Likewise, shoes and boots worn as outdoor wear are not permitted in the classroom. Sandals may be worn if the toes are covered and a heal strap is included. Open-toed sandals, flip flops, and excessive high heels are not permitted as wearing them may lead to student injury. Please note that tennis shoes are required every day for recess and on gym days.

The following clothing items are not allowed as a part of St. Ann School's dress code: tank tops, muscle shirts, short crop tops, halter tops, spaghetti strap tops, spandex or short shorts, mini-skirts, clothing with any form of drug, alcohol, anti-Christian slogans or images, and shirts with inflammatory or derogatory pictures or statements.

Any accessory that draws undue attention to a student, such as excessive jewelry, body piercing, or tattoos, is not permitted. No hats or head gear of any type may be worn during the school day.

The St. Ann School dress code applies throughout the school year including any field trips unless otherwise designated. Students in violation of the dress code will be given one verbal warning. Afterward, a parent will be called and asked to bring a change of clothing. Thank you in advance for taking responsibility for your child(ren)'s wearing of appropriate school clothing.